
MEMO 
DATE: May 10, 2023 

TO: Bryan Conway 

FROM:  Melissa Nottingham 

SUBJECT: Docket No. ADV 1498 Cascade Natural Gas Advice No. O23-04-02– 
Cascade Natural Gas’ Proposed Tariff Updates in Compliance with 
Division 21 Rule Changes from AR 653 and Order No. 22-353 

Docket No. ADV 1498 Cascade Natural Gas Advice No. O23-04-02 – Proposed Tariff Updates 
in Compliance with Division 21 Rule Changes from AR 653 and Order No. 22-353 on April 21, 
2023.  

Cascade Natural Gas filed the following revisions to its Tariff P.U.C. No. 10 stated to become 
effective on June 1, 2023.  

Sheet Schedule 

Second Revision of Sheet No. 3.1  
Second Revision of Sheet No. 4.1  
First Revision of Sheet No. 5.1  
First Revision of Sheet No. 5.3  
First Revision of Sheet No. 5.4  
First Revision of Sheet No. 5.5  
Second Revision of Sheet No. 5.6  
Second Revision of Sheet No. 5.7  
Second Revision of Sheet No. 5.8  
Tenth Revision of Sheet No. 200.1  

Company requests the withdrawal of the following sheets: 
Second Revision of Sheet No. 4.3  
First Revision of Sheet No. 4.4 

The purpose of this filing is to update certain pages of Cascade Natural Gas’ tariff to reflect the 
changes made to OAR Chapter 860, Division 21 approved by the Public Utility Commission of 
Oregon (Commission) on September 29, 2022, in docket AR 653. 

In addition, Cascade Natural Gas is requesting a housekeeping change to Sheet no. 4.3 and 4.4 of 
the tariff index to reflect the changes filed by Cascade Natural Gas Advice No. O19-03-01 
approved by Order 19-088 on March 14, 2019.  
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Staff has reviewed the changes and concludes that the changes are consistent with Commission 
Order No. 22-353. 

Staff recommends that an acknowledgement letter of Advice No. O23-04-02 be sent to Cascade 
Natural Gas with an effective date of June 1, 2023. 


